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Swinton Primary School
January- March Newsletter
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Dear Parents/Carers

A very Happy New Year to you all! I hope you all had a lovely Christmas and New Year. It is great to see everyone back safely and ready for the busy term ahead! 
Dates for your Diary

If parents and carers are invited along to a school event, it will state ‘Parents invited’ next to the event. Further details will follow .
January 
Wednesday 29th – Swinton host NE Basketball League game
Wednesday 29th – Parent Group 6pm. All welcome,
February

Monday 3rd – Literacy Family Learning session. Parents Invited -See separate letter for more details.

Friday 7th – In-service Day (school closed)
Monday 10th and Tuesday 11th - School Holiday

Wednesday 13th – In-service Day (school closed)
Monday 17th – Health Week
Tuesday 18th – Friday 21st – Travelling Book Fayre (Parents invited – more details to follow
Wednesday 19th - Numeracy Family Learning session. Parents Invited -See separate letter for more details.
March
Wednesday 4th and Thursday 5th – Parent Evenings. Parents invited – more details to follow

Wednesday 11th – P7 Swimming sessions begin
Thursday 26th – Spring Disco. More details to follow
April

Friday 3rd – School closes 2.30pm. Spring Holidays
School returns on Monday 20th April
Staffing 

We say Goodbye to Miss Sweeney this Friday 24th as she begins her Maternity Leave. We wish her love and good wishes for the exciting times ahead and look forward to hearing about the safe arrival of baby. We welcome Mr Richard Whitelock to our staff team, Mr Whitelock will be teaching P6/5 in Miss Sweeney’s absence.  I am sure you will join me in welcoming him to our Swinton Community.
Mindfulness

We are excited to share the news that we will be offering online Mindfulness training for Parents and Carers this term. We hope these sessions will allow you to further support your child’s well being and build on the mindfulness practice pupils carry out in school.
Family Learning

A big thank you to those Parents and Carers who made it along to our Home Learning focus group. It was very interesting and helpful to hear your suggestions and thoughts. I am currently hearing pupils’ thoughts on Home Learning. We will use the feedback  to continue to make our Home and Family Learning beneficial to your child and support their progress.

In response to feedback we will be offering Family Learning sessions after school in February. Further details of these will be in a separate letter today.

Secret Garden
We are looking for your help with our Secret Garden – it requires a ‘spruce up’ after the Winter and we would be grateful if any Parents or Carers were available to help with general tidying and sorting. If you would like to help, at a time that suit you, please contact the school office.  
Wet Mornings
If children are inside before 9am on wet mornings, can I ask Parents and Carers to drop your child off at the front door and do not bring them in to change coats etc. On dry mornings they do not require help with this and too many adults in the hallway and corridor becomes a safety concern and overwhelming for some children. Mrs Wong or Mrs Gillies will be supervising the hall – if you require assistance, please approach us. Thank you for your cooperation.

Parking
The safety of our children remains our top priority. Can I ask that you are mindful of this when dropping off or picking up your child. Several parents continue to stop on the zig zags and I have had reports of ‘near misses’ when cars are turning or using pavements to park. Stopping on the yellow zig zags is now enforceable by Glasgow City Council parking attendants. Between 8am and 6pm Monday to Friday, it is illegal to stop on or park on the yellow zig zag keep clear lines outside schools.
Police officers will continue to attend regularly to educate Parents/Carers on safe drop off and pick up and Parking Buddies, purchased by The Parent Group will be to help remind drivers I the next couple of weeks. Thank you for your support with this very important matter.
School Uniform 

All pupils looked extremely smart on their return to school this week in their uniforms!  Please check your child’s bag for sandshoes which need replaced.

We are very proud of our high standards of our uniform and appreciate your support in making sure your children wear their uniform everyday.
Gym Kit

PE is an important part of your child’s work at school.  Pupils are learning new skills and developing their ability to work as part of a team. Please ensure your child brings their Gym kit in on a Monday and brings home to wash on a Friday. They can bring kit home more frequently if you feel this is necessary but please can they return it for the next day. Pupils should wear shorts and t-shirt and should have sandshoes as part of their everyday wear in school.  Glasgow City Council’s Policy for safety during Gym is no jewellery should be worn.  Earrings need to be removed for P.E., staff are not permitted to help children remove earrings. 
If you wish to contact me about anything in this newsletter please don’t hesitate to get in touch. Or check out our Swinton App or facebook page.
Best Wishes, 
Emma Gillies
Head Teacher
